BOARD OF MUNICIPAL AND

CITY OF BALTIMORE ZONING APPEALS

STEPHANIE RAWLINGS-BLAKE, Mayor DAVID C. TANNER, Executive Director

417 E. Fayette Street, Room 1432
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

October 21, 2011

The Honorable President and
Members of the City Council
City Hall

Re: City Council Bill #11-0759 Re-Zoning
Block 6505, Lots 1/9, 9A, and 10

Ladies and Gentlemen:

City Council Bill # 11-0759 has been referred by your Honorable Body to the
Board of Municipal and Zoning Appeals for study and report.

The purpose of this legislation is to change the zoning for the properties known
as Block 6505, Lots 1/9, 9A, and 10, from the M-3 Zoning District to the B-2-2 Zoning
District.

The site is bounded by Boston Street to the north, Danville Avenue (aka the
Canton Branch) to the south, Haven Street to the cast, and Baylis Street to the west. The

parking. City Council Bill No. 11-0759, is one of four bills that are required to
implement the development plan of BCP Investors, LLC. A new shopping center is
being proposed for this site.

The Board of Municipal and Zoning Appeals has reviewed this legislation and
determined that the requirements of Article 66B are met is the following ways. The
character of the neighborhood has changed dramatically since 1971 when the current
code was written. The Canton area has become a very desirable residential area, both
with the reuse of industrial buildings and new construction. The strong residential market
has created an increased demand for additional retail destinations,

The Board of Municipal and Zoning appeals has reviewed City Council Bill No.
11-0759 and has no objection to its passage.
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Sincerely,

/‘
David C. Tanner
Executive Director
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C.c. Mayors Office of Council Relations
Legislative Reference



